

3710 East 20th Avenue, Anchorage, AK 99508 • (907) 222-7300 • Fax (907) 258-1091 • www.cssalaska.org

3-9-15

Brother Francis Shelter

Charlie Elder House

Clare House

Family Disability Services

Homeless Family Services

Pregnancy Support & Adoption Services

Refugee Assistance & Immigration Services

St. Francis House

Office of the Governor P.O. Box 110001 Juneau, AK 99811-0001

Dear Governor Walker,

Catholic Social Services supports efforts to expand Medicaid in July 2015 for the benefit of Alaskans, in particular for the vulnerable Alaskans who we serve.

Nearly 42,000 of our fellow Alaskans will be eligible for health coverage under Medicaid expansion. Expansion improves health outcomes by reducing the number of uninsured Alaskans by half, improving preventative and primary care access, and providing substance abuse treatment and mental health counseling.

There are significant economic benefits associated with Medicaid expansion, which is expected to bring more than \$1 billion in new federal revenue to our state, 4,000 new jobs, \$1.2 billion more in wages and salaries paid to Alaskans, and \$2.49 billion in increased economic activity over the first five years.

Federal funds will pay for 100% of services provided to the expansion population through 2016 and will transition to 90% in 2020 and beyond. Medicaid expansion will serve as a catalyst for meaningful Medicaid reform.

Thank you for your thoughtful consideration on this issue. The mission of Catholic Social Services is to compassionately serve the poor and those in need; strengthen individuals and families; and advocate for social justice. We believe our support of Medicaid expansion speaks to every element of our mission.

Sincerely,

Lisa D.H. Aquino, MHS Executive Director

